
Dear Peter,

It’s great to hear from you. I can imagine a wonderful Sunday family dinner. Congratulations 

on your becoming a grandpa although belated.

Thanks for the information. Is Doug Sanders appointed as the curator? Or will his concept be 

used as the title of German Pavilion? Yes, we are neighbors in Venice.

Will you be in Frankfurt between December 18 to December 27? I am sure you will have 

long holidays, which means you do not work officially. I will make a plan to visit Venice soon.

Best, Sung.


